
Later on in the meeting, Rob 
Schiltz, superintendent, said Jeff 
Beims, boys’ high school basketball 
coach, has 26 boys on the team. The 
first night, they had not been able to 
practice in the grade school gym, 
thus missing a night of practice. 
There are 21 girls on coach Larry 
Flemming’s basketball team.

In the future, there will be basket-
ball practices from 4 to 6 p.m. and 
6 to 8 p.m. on Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday. Wednesday is 
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Business Card 
Directory

To list your business drop us a card!
Call  785-332-3162 today.

Bison
Rx compounding & Therapy

Customized 
prescriptions for 
patients with 
unique medical
situations 
requiring 
unique medical
solutions.

James E. Hampton, RPh, PCCA Member

416 State Street, Suite A
Atwood, Kansas 67730

(785) 626-3237
(800)  696-3214

Bison Rxcompounding@atwoodtv.net

Ken Johnson Computer and Network Service

785-734-7075

http://biz.kennethmjohnson.net
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GARY L. WICKWAR

W. Hwy. 36 - P.O. Box 928 - St. Francis, KS 67756
785.332.8990 office - 785.728.7049 cell

785.332.8994 Home

KANSAS SALES AGENT

BETTY L. PETERSEN, BROKER AND APPRAISER

www.westernauctionandrealestate.com
gcwickwar@att.net

DISH Network
Sunflower Satellite Sales and Repairs

Randy Lee
Goodland, KS 67735

785-728-7103

DISH Network upgrades, new installs, receiver and TV 
add-ons, new home cable work for TV’s. Satellite systems 
for homes, trucks, and RV’s.
* Get your local channels with a converter box. Only $50!

‘No
Hunting’

signs
available

St. Francis
Herald

at the

310 W. Washington

785-332-3162
St. Francis

Teachers directly responsible 
for Kansas Assessments include: 
Sandy Smull, third-grade read-
ing; Becky McAtee, fourth-grade 
reading; Marti Schlittenhardt, sev-
enth-grade reading; Carla Schiltz, 
seventh-grade and eighth-grade 
math; Lisa Gibson, eighth-grade 
reading; Bruce Swihart, seventh 
grade science; David Morrow, 
eleventh-grade reading; Jeff Olof-
son, 11th grade science.

Public recognition
Students who scored exem-

plary will be recognized for their 
assessment success at an awards 
presentation. The date and place 
has been tentatively planned for 
half time of the first home basket-
ball game.

Invitations will be sent to the 
parents of the students who earned 
the awards and they will be given 
a pass for free admission to the 
game.

Following the Light Parade, 
Santa will be at First National 
Bank to visit with children and 
hear what they would like for 
Christmas. It is also a good time 
for parents to snap a special photo 
of their child with Jolly Ole Saint 
Nick.

Light Parade
The highlight of the Christmas 

opening is the Light Parade. En-
tries for this parade are easy to 
build.

Held at dusk, all that is need-
ed are lights — lots of lights — 
maybe some music and maybe 
a theme. People creating and 
riding the floats say they have 
as much fun as hose standing on 
the sides of Main Street.

Since there are no advanced 
entries needed (just show up at 
the high school), entries can be 
planned and made on Thanks-
giving Day and finished up by 
dark on Friday. This is a great 
activity for house-guests and 
families from out-of-town look-
ing for something to do.

There is are two rules: 1) The 
only Santa is the “real” Santa 
who will be visiting with chil-
dren at Bankwest following the 
parade; and 2) throwing candy 
is not recommended as it is dark 
and children cannot be seen if 
they are darting in the street to 
retrieve candy.

There will be a “People’s 
Choice” award. Voting places 
will be announced nearer to the 
Christmas opening. The travel-
ing plaque will be kept by the 
winner until next year’s parade.

Last year’s winner was Lam-
pe Hardware for their outstand-
ing display of fireworks.

People are urged to start plan-
ning today.

pictured with the owner and the 
gift they won.

The Christmas On Us promo-
tion will go on for the next three 
weeks and will end on Monday, 
Dec. 15, with the grand prize 
drawing for $1,000 scrip, and 
$100 scrip, second prize. Any 
remaining $50 weekly give-
aways and business prizes that 
have not been claimed will also 
be given away at that time.

“It is a merry time of the 
year and giving away money 
and prizes makes it even more 
fun,” said Casey McCormick, 
ad manager.

Remember the deadline for 
matching the ticket numbers! 
Anyone with a ticket matching a 
number in the Christmas On Us 
ad pages must claim their prize 
before 5 p.m. the next Monday 
by bringing it into The Herald 
office. There is an exception 
to the deadline the week of the 
Christmas On Us drawing and, 
then winners must claim their 
prize by noon on Monday.

Check out the new numbers 
placed in ads each week be-
cause if ticket numbers from 
the week before are not claimed 
by the following Monday, they 
will no longer be considered.

If a ticket number is un-
claimed, a new number will be 
drawn and it will be added to 
the next week’s numbers on the 
Christmas On Us pages.

A total of $400 in scrip will 
be given to Instant Winners 
and 11 business prizes will be 
given away.

“Start collecting those tick-
ets today and you might be the 
$1,000 winner,” Mr. McCor-
mick said.

It is not necessary to make 
a purchase to claim a ticket 
because those coming to The 

Kids prepare
81 shoe boxes
for needy kids

Several weeks ago, the call was 
made for items and money to be 
used to fill shoe boxes with items 
for children who may never get 
another Christmas gift.

Headed up by the Peace Luther-
an Church, children, preschool to 
teens, gathered on two occasions 
where they filled 81 decorated 
shoe boxes with items such as 
toothpaste, toothbrush, soap and 
a variety of fun items. The boxes 
were geared for different ages and 
sex and were labeled. Each box 
contained an information sheet 
about the giver. Some even in-
cluded a picture of themselves.

The kids were excited that they 
were giving a gift to someone 
they did not know but knew they 
needed many of the things in the 
box, said Gwen Keller, one of the 
organizers. Many of the kids put 
some thought into their gifts while 
others had a selection of different 

fun items to give.
One business gave stuffed ani-

mals while others gave money so 
different, especially the needed 
items such as soap and toothpaste 
could be bought. The Peace Lu-
theran Women’s group donated 
the money to ship the gifts. Each 
gift cost $7 to send, Mrs. Keller 
said.

“The kids loved the project,” 
Mrs. Keller said. “And, next year, 
they have set a goal to send 125 
shoe boxes.

Mrs. Keller delivered the shoe 
boxes to the Federated Church in 
McDonald where they will then 
be taken to Denver and shipped.

The ShoeBox Gift drive has 
teach children about sharing the 
gospel of Christ’s love. The drive 
is a part of Operation Christmas 
Child, which, last year, touched 
the lives of 7.6 million needy chil-
dren in 110 countries.

FILLING BOXES — Peace Lutheran kids had a variety of 
items to fill decorated shoe boxes for needy children. Pictured 

are (l to r) Randee Grover, Casey Keller, Lucas Carmichael 
and Jude Faulkender.                  Herald staff photos by Karen Krien

CHECKING OUT THE TOYS — Hannah and Shelby Wolff 
made sure everything worked before the toys were put in the 
shoe boxes.

BALLOT
Continued from Page 1A

Continued from Page 1A

TOP
Continued from Page 1A

church night so other arrangements 
will be made that day. Teams will 
alternate early or late practices.

The new practice schedule will 
make a problem for town-team 
basketball activities but, it was de-
cided that they can play in the grade 

school gym.
The board talked about the dif-

ferent options in bringing the bond 
issue back to the people but no deci-
sion was made. Look for more in-
formation in the future.

Saint Francis Herald office 
may each receive one ticket per 
week.

“Each week, participating 
merchants will be advertising 
sales and specials in the ads 
on the Christmas On Us pages 
so while you are looking for 
matching numbers, be sure to 
take a good look at the spe-
cials,” Mr. McCormick said.

Participating businesses in 
the Christmas On Us drawings 
are:

• Bier’s Hometown Store
• Bumper To Bumper
• Hilltop General Store
• Owens True Value
• Parkhill Restaurant
• Ross Manufacturing
• St. Francis Super’s
• Schultz’s
• St. Francis Equity
• St. Francis Tire and Ser-

vice
• The Saint Francis Herald
• United Methodist Thrift 

Store
Be sure to mark the calendar 

for Dec. 15 for the grand prize 
drawings held in conjunction 
with the Chamber of Com-
merce’s activities. The drawing 
starts at 5:30 p.m. in front of 
Jaqua Abstract.

NUMBERS

Continued from Page 1A

FLOAT
Soup supper

Starting at 5 p.m., the Se-
nior Citizens will be holding a 
soup supper at the Senior Citi-
zens Center at 322 Washington 
Street. They will be serving 
chili and vegetable soup, relish 
and cinnamon rolls.

“After preparing a great 
Thanksgiving dinner, it’s time 
to take the cook out to eat,” said 
Mrs. Bracelin. 

Get into the Christmas spirit 
by spending Friday, Nov. 28, in 
St. Francis — doing a little shop-
ping, checking out Treasure Hunt 
numbers, enjoying the Light Pa-
rade and maybe even sitting on 
Santa’s lap.
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